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February 20, 2025 

 

Subject: Update on WWTP Odor Control Improvements and Next Steps 

 

Dear Mayor Reynolds, 

I am writing to provide an update on the ongoing efforts to address concerns about odors 

emanating from the Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP) in the City of La Crosse, following our 

meeting on February 3rd. 

City Brewery fully understands the significance of this issue and appreciates your commitment to 

improving the quality of life for the residents of La Crosse. We acknowledge the need to effectively 

manage and control the hydrogen sulfide (H2S) emissions from the WWTP. 

In 2024, significant progress was made, including multiple improvements to manage and reduce 

H2S discharge. These efforts have enabled the plant to meet the new H2S discharge limits 

established in October 2024. Currently, the plant is operating under good control, and we continue 

to monitor its performance closely. 

There is one remaining item for the WWTP that City Brewery is committed to addressing in 2025. 

The reactor cover has reached the end of its useful life, and we are in the process of planning for 

its replacement. This will be a crucial step toward further enhancing odor control measures at the 

plant. We are dedicated to completing this work in a timely manner and will remain focused on 

maintaining the plant’s positive environmental impact on the community. 

Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or need further information. We look 

forward to working collaboratively to ensure the continued success of this project. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Matthew Sweet 

Plant Manger City Brewery 

920-585-4598 * msweet@citybrewery.com 


